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Sofia received a call from Elliot, very surprised and very happy. 

“Elliot…” 

She spoke, but Elliot interrupted her immediately: “Don’t call me!” 

Sofia didn’t know what happened, but she could feel that Elliot was very angry: “What’s 
the matter? Did I make a mistake? “ 

Did you know that you are now a legal person of Wonder Technologies?” Elliot took a 
deep breath after listening to her aggrieved and innocent tone. 

Maybe as Ben Schaffer said, Sofia didn’t know what happened. 

Wanda is as cunning as a fox. She has so many ways to deceive Sofia. 

“Elliot, what are you talking about, why can’t I understand? I don’t know what happened, 
but I can tell you the truth… I used to work as a cleaner at Wonder Technologies.” Sofia 
realized Something very serious happened, so she confessed everything, “Wanda 
asked me to sign some documents last year… those documents… I didn’t read them 
carefully…” 

“You didn’t look carefully, you dare to sign?!” Elliot was furious. 

“I…I don’t know much. She said that she transferred a foreign company to my name 
first, and then gave me some benefits…” Sofia doesn’t quite remember what Wanda 
said at that time. 

She only remembered that Wanda said she would give her 10 million in cash and a villa 
in the city center. 

She was ashamed to say it. If Elliot knew, Elliot would definitely be more angry. 

“Since you and Wanda have reached a cooperation, then you can cooperate with her!” 
After Elliot finished speaking, he hung up the phone. 

Before the New Year, he met Sofia alone, and Sofia did not tell him this at the time. 

As a result, after the Spring Festival, such a sensational incident broke out, which was 
really a ‘surprise’. 

Facing the hung up call, Sofia was stunned. 



Knowing that such a big thing would happen, how dare she sign those documents! 

It’s all Wanda’s fault for deceiving her! 

She dialed Elliot’s number again and wanted to explain it to him, but what came was a 
cold system prompt: Sorry, the number you dialed is temporarily unavailable! 

She was blocked by Elliot. 

Elliot seldom blocks others, because his number is only available to people who are 
very close. 

He was extremely disappointed with Sofia. 

From the very beginning, she was on the enemy’s side. 

Deception has always been with her, and lies have always been with her. 

Elliot was deceived by her seemingly simple illusion. 

Sofia was very flustered and very uncomfortable. She dialed Wanda’s number and 
wanted to ask what happened to Wanda. 

What they said at the beginning was clearly not what happened now. 

Wanda answered her call with a pleasant tone: “Sofia, did you have a good New Year? I 
saw the news that you went to your son’s house for the New Year.” 

“Wanda! How could I become a legal person of Wonder Technologies? What are you 
doing? Are you trying to hurt me?” Sofia said in a rage. 

Wanda laughed: “Did Elliot look for you? His news is really well-informed! The country is 
indeed his world.” 

“What do you want to do? ” Sofia roared. 

“Who wants your life! Don’t put gold on your face. If you weren’t Elliot’s biological 
mother, you wouldn’t be able to live in a five-star hotel in your life, let alone carry a 
Hermes bag.” 

Sofia’s eyes were red and her cheeks were hot. 
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Wanda can’t really be blamed for this matter. 

If it wasn’t for her interests and wanting to recognize Elliot, she would not be used by 
Wanda at all. 

“I’m the legal person of your company now, what do you want to do with this?” Sofia 
couldn’t help shaking, “Will I go to jail?!” 

“It depends on your son.” Wanda laughed out loud, ” If you hug your son’s thigh tightly, 
nothing will happen. If your son doesn’t care about you, then you will be miserable!” 

After Wanda finished speaking, she hung up the phone. 

Sofia listened to the beeping and disconnecting sound from the phone, her ankles 
softened and she almost fell down. 

She held on to the wall and stood firm. 

Elliot has blocked her, and Elliot will never care about her. 

….. 

Cafjell. 

Avery’s cell phone rang. 

Hayden thought it was Elliot who was calling, and his face suddenly turned cold. 

His mother just had surgery and was still in a coma. 

He picked up his mother’s mobile phone and saw the words ‘Sofia’ on the screen. After 
thinking for a while, Hayden answered the phone. 

“Avery, I made a mistake. Elliot is ignoring me now. Can you help me? I don’t know 
what to do, I’m scared now… Wanda said I’m going to jail.” Sofia’s brain was in a mess, 
and she choked up when she spoke. 

Hayden didn’t know what happened, but when Sofia asked her mother for help, her 
brows naturally wrinkled. 

Mom was lying on the hospital bed now, and Hayden didn’t want anyone to disturb Mom 
with anything. 

“My mother is not available.” Hayden said lightly, “You have something to do to find 
Elliot, don’t disturb my mother.” 



Sofia was stunned when she heard Hayden’s voice: “Who are you?” 

Hayden didn’t want to waste any more words and hung up the phone. 

After Sofia was hung up, she remembered that it was Hayden’s voice. 

–That cold boy was the same as Elliot. 

–Did Avery give Hayden the phone? 

–Avery didn’t want to care about her, so she gave Hayden the phone on purpose, right? 

Thinking of this, Sofia seemed to have entered a desperate situation. 

Hayden glanced at his mother on the hospital bed. 

Avery hadn’t woken up from anesthesia, so she slept very peacefully. 

Hayden turned on his phone and searched for news from Avonsville. 

But no relevant news was found. 

He came out of the ward and dialed Mike. 

“Didn’t you go on a trip with your mom? Why do you have time to call me?” Mike’s voice 
came lazily, “It’s cold, you take your mom on a trip. Even if you have to go on a trip in 
winter, choose one In the tropics, what do you think about going to Cafjell to climb the 
mountain?” 

Hayden automatically ignored his words and asked, “What happened to Sofia? She 
called my mother just now.” 

Mike said excitedly, “I just heard about it, but it’s pretty cool. Wanda transferred the 
position of the company’s legal person to Sofia a few years ago. It means that Sofia is 
now the company’s legal person. I guess the contract Wanda signed with Sofia must be 
for Sofia. Acknowledging all legal risks, Sofia will not be able to earn a dime of the 
company’s profits.” 

Hayden: “Sofia became a legal person of Wonder Technologies, and then what?” 

He wanted to know what Wanda wanted to do. 

Mike said, “Wonder Technologies plans to go public. It has already submitted the 
materials and is waiting for the review by the Aryadelle Securities Regulatory 
Commission. I was just talking to the vice president about this! The reason why Wanda 
changed the legal person must be because the listing review failed. Moreover, it is very 



likely that it is not just that the review cannot be passed… Now the legal person has 
become Sofia, if Wonder Technologies is investigated, then all the responsibilities will 
be shouldered by Sofia alone.” 
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When Avery woke up from the anesthesia, she was a little dizzy. 

For a while, she couldn’t tell where she was, couldn’t tell the day and night, let alone 
what year it was. 

“Mom, how do you feel?” Hayden said immediately when Avery woke up. 

Avery looked at her son: “Hayden…Why are you here?” 

“Mom, you are in the hospital now. You were given anesthesia and had a minor 
operation, and you just woke up now.” Hayden told her situation she. 

She suddenly woke up a lot, but still couldn’t remember too many things. 

“Oh…no wonder I feel a little dizzy.” Avery frowned and sat up. 

“Mom, do you want to sleep a little longer?” Hayden was afraid that she would faint, so 
he held her arm. 

“Have I slept for a long time? What time is it?” Avery didn’t want to sleep anymore. 

Mainly because her son is by her side, she wants to accompany him. 

“It’s after nine o’clock at night.” Hayden replied, “Mom, are you hungry? I can order 
takeout.” 

“I’m a little hungry. Let’s go out to eat.” Avery looked at the table, her phone was on it . 

She took the phone and asked, “Did your father call?” 

“No.” Hayden replied, “Mom, the doctor told me that it’s better for you to stay in the 
hospital.” 

They booked a hotel near the hospital… 

It was Avery who insisted on ordering. 



“I’m not so dizzy anymore.” Avery didn’t want his son to be in the hospital ward with him. 
If so, she might as well find a nurse to take care of herself. 

“Why don’t you listen to the doctor?” Hayden said solemnly, “It’s so late, Elliot will 
definitely call.” 

“Did your sister also make the video call?” Avery glanced at the phone number. For the 
record, during the time when she was in a coma, no one was looking for her. 

“Layla called me. She hung up when she saw you were sleeping.” Hayden said. 

Avery couldn’t help laughing: “You hung up first, right?” 

“Layla hung up. She went to an event with Uncle Eric tonight. She wanted you to see 
how she looked like a goblin tonight.” Hayden said lightly . 

Avery immediately thought of the picture. 

Layla must have asked him if she was beautiful, and he must have poured cold water 
on Layla, so Layla hung up the video call. 

She put on her shoes and stood up. She felt the wound on her head, except for a little 
pain, there was no other discomfort. 

“Mom, listen to me first today.” Hayden looked at her and said solemnly, “The doctor 
said that you will have to do a puncture next. Because the blood in your head has not 
been cleaned up. After the second operation, I’ll listen to you again.” 

Avery was not an unreasonable person. 

Hayden was all for her health, so she sat down on the hospital bed: “Okay! Let’s have 
takeout then! I’ll have some.” 

“Well.” 

“Can you go back to the hotel to sleep alone at night?” Avery didn’t want to let Hayden 
accompany her in the ward overnight. 

“I’m not going back to the hotel. I’ll be where you are.” Hayden said calmly, “The nurse 
said that she will bring me the escort bed later.” 

Avery: “Is it a folding bed?” 

“As long as you can sleep.” Hayden said nonchalantly, “I just want you to get better 
soon.” 



Avery looked at his son’s increasingly three-dimensional facial features. He was 
obviously not yet ten years old, but he was already a little adult. 

At night, Avery was lying in bed, unable to sleep. 

It was about 1:00 a.m. when the nurse came in, took her blood pressure and checked 
her temperature. 
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“Miss Tate, your son is really filial.” The nurse talked to her in a low voice, “When I came 
to work the night shift, the word of our nurse station spread. After your surgery, your son 
will go to the doctor to discuss It’s been half an hour.” 

Avery didn’t know about this, but after hearing what the nurse said, she was very 
curious. 

Avery: “What did he talk to the doctor about?” 

“Talking about your condition. He cares about you very much.” The nurse said, “It looks 
like you have a good education. Many boys at this age are not so sensible.” 

After Checking temperature and blood pressure, The nurse lefte the ward. 

Avery couldn’t sleep anymore. She picked up her phone and saw a message from Elliot: 
]I’ve been busy all day today, and I just finished taking a shower. Where are you and 
your son playing today? Send me some pictures!] 

–If Avery had a photo, she would definitely send it to him right away. 

She glanced at the time, it was already 1:00 a.m., so she replied: [Were you so busy on 
the first day? Hasn’t it officially started yet? what are you busy with?] 

Elliot: [Why haven’t you slept yet?] 

Avery: [I slept and woke up again. Maybe a little bit of bed recognition! Why are you so 
busy coming home so late?] 

Elliot: [Typing is troublesome, we can make a video call.] 

Avery: [No, I share a room with my son. He is already asleep.] 

Elliot: [You share a room with your son? He’s so old, you two should share a room.] 



Avery: [I share a room with him, but one bed per person! What are you thinking about?] 

Elliot was silent for a while, because he was too tired, and his mind was blank for a 
moment. 

Avery: [What are you busy with today? It’s only the first day of work, and you’re so tired. 
Are you going to live in the office next?] 

Elliot saw the long string of text she sent and immediately replied: [Wanda made Sofia a 
legal person of Wonder Technologies. She submitted the listing materials today, and 
this matter came to light.] 

Avery read the message several times, and when she replied to the message, her 
fingers were shaking: [What does she want to do?] 

Elliot: [Wonder Technologies has a problem, she wants Sofia to take the blame. It is 
also testing me to see if I can help my biological mother. If I help, and finally Wonder 
Technologies successfully goes public, Wanda’s net worth will be multiplied countless 
times.] 

Avery: [She is still as disgusting and vicious as ever. She has never changed. I know 
that her nature is like this, and it will not change.] 

If it’s on the phone, she’s definitely starting to growl now. 

Elliot: [Don’t be angry, I won’t fall into her trap. Send me the pictures you took with your 
son during the day today.] 

Avery: [During the day, the phone was out of power, so I didn’t take pictures. And my 
son doesn’t like taking pictures.] 

Elliot was stunned for a moment. He knows that his son doesn’t like to take pictures, but 
Avery loves to take pictures. 

Elliot: [Then send me your photo.] 

Avery: [My phone was out of power, so I didn’t take pictures.] 

Elliot: [Didn’t take a picture?] 

Avery: [Why do you have to look at my photos? We used to be together every day, 
haven’t you been tired of seeing it?] 

When she sent this message, she felt very guilty. She was afraid that Elliot was thinking 
about it and came here. 



Elliot: [I’m afraid you don’t miss me at all.] 

Avery couldn’t help but raise the corner of her mouth: [Of course I miss you, but I’ll go 
home in a few days. It’s very late, you should go to bed earlier. If there is any change 
about Wanda and Wonder Technologies, you can tell me at any time.] 

After the message was sent, she added: [It is better to send a message.] 

Elliot: [Got it. sleep too! Where are you going to play tomorrow?] 

Avery: [It hasn’t been decided yet! I will discuss it with my son when we have breakfast 
tomorrow.] 

Elliot: [Did you have no plans at all? It’s not like your style of doing things.] 
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Avery: [After I’m with you, I don’t have so many opinions anymore. Every time I go out 
to play, don’t I listen to you?] 

Elliot:[ Next time I will take you out.] 

Avery: [Good! Next time we go out as a family.] 

Elliot: [Well, go to sleep! Send me pictures tomorrow.] 

Avery: [Good.] 

After sending the message to Elliot, her heart suddenly calmed down. 

Not long after putting down the phone, she fell asleep in a daze. 

The next morning, the doctor came for rounds. 

“How do you feel?” the doctor asked. 

“I feel fine.” Avery said truthfully, “I have to go out for a walk today.” 

The doctor said, “You have less than 24 hours of surgery! At least 24 hours of 
observation.” 

“I’ll go out at noon, okay?” Avery asked, “If I don’t have any abnormality by noon, I will 
take my son out for a walk. If I don’t go far, I will go shopping near the hospital.” 



The doctor glanced at Hayden and nodded: “It should be your first time to come to 
Cafjell? There is a lake behind the hospital, and the scenery is not bad. You can go and 
have a look. You can stay in the hotel tonight, but you must come to the hospital for re-
examination tomorrow.” 

Avery: “Well.” 

At noon, Avery and Hayden came out of the hospital, When she was looking for lunch at 
a nearby restaurant, Elliot’s message came. 

Let her post pictures. 

She has no makeup and her face is not very good, so she turned on the beauty camera. 

After taking a random photo, she sent it over. 

Elliot was eating lunch at this time, and when he saw the beautiful photo sent by Avery, 
the food in his mouth choked directly into his esophagus. 

He put down the phone and coughed violently. 

Ben Schaffer immediately poured him a glass of water: “What’s wrong? So excited?” 

Elliot covered his mouth and nose with a tissue, then picked up the phone again and 
glanced at the photo again. 

Ben Schaffer followed and looked at the screen of his mobile phone. 

“My God! Who is this? This awl can stab people to death.” Ben Schaffer complained 
and glanced at the name on the dialog box: ‘wife’ 

Ben Schaffer was speechless: “Avery what is this doing? Is it a spoof photo?” 

Elliot held up the water glass, took a sip of water, and was shocked: “It should have 
been taken with a beauty camera.” 

“Other people take a photo with a beauty camera, and the photo can be turned into a 
‘photo cheat’, she took it with a beauty camera. The photo has turned into a ‘ghost 
movie’! Hahahaha!” Ben Schaffer laughed ruthlessly, “You also take a picture with your 
beauty camera and send it to her.” 

“Avery didn’t say she wanted to see my photo.” Elliot put down the phone, “She Being 
with Hayden, she doesn’t miss me at all. Last night, I took the initiative to send her a 
message.” 



“Why don’t you guys make a video call?” Ben Schaffer felt that sending a message was 
a bit of a waste of his fingers. 

“Avery doesn’t allow video calls or calls. She said Hayden doesn’t want to see me.” 
When Elliot said this, he lost his appetite. 

“It hurts Avery to say that. It’s one thing that Hayden likes you or not. Avery should find 
a way to win over the relationship between your father and son. It’s not that Hayden 
doesn’t want to see you, so Avery takes Hayden away from you.” Ben Schaffer said, “I 
remember that Avery was very protective of you, why has it changed now?” 

Elliot: “Is there any?” 

 


